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Funds held as custodian trustee on behalf of others 
UBU acts as custodian for funds raised by the students' many clubs and societies and these funds are separately shown 
in the accounts. At the year end the balances due to these clubs and societies was £81,477 (2022: £91,791). 

Reserves Policy 
In accordance with the Charity Commission’s guidance on best practice we have targeted our level of reserves as that 
of 4 months wages costs. 

The amount of the total funds held is £372,518 (2022: £430,425), the amount of restricted funds is £6,742 (2022: 
£7,786). 

The amount of fund that can only be realised by disposing of tangible fixed assets is £1,968 (2022: £4,581). 

The charity reserves after making allowance for the above is £370,550 (2022: £425,844). 

The amount of 3 months wages cost is £172,000 and is greater than our targeted level of reserves. 

Full Financial Review 
As in previous years the subvention for the year was agreed at a level to allow UBU to meet agreed levels of service 
provision to students. 

A new model based on student numbers and including inflationary increases was agreed with university which will begin 
at the start of the academic year 2022/2023. 

UBU presented a budget to its members and the University which showed a £90,000 deficit as can been seen from 
accounts the actual deficit for 2022/23 was £57,907. The aim of such plan was to have the flexibility in the budget and 
to use our reserves to improve student engagement and consequently reduce the level of reserves back to the agreed 
amount The flexibility allows UBU to invest in a wider range of student opportunities as the impact of the pandemic on 
the student experience is still unfolding. 

As is illustrated in the report our levels of student engagement declined in sports and societies they increased slightly 
in volunteering and remained the same in representation. This influenced the end year financial position as the number 
of students joining or taking part in our opportunities reduced which then reduced the predicted spend. 

These are areas that we will have to continue to scrutinise in the coming year as we will be subject to inflationary 
pressures, especially in wages costs. 

Approved by the Trustees on 5 March 2024 and signed on their behalf by: 

…………………………… 
Gwendolen Bradshaw 
External Trustee 

…………………………… 
Iqra Tabassum 
Sabbatical Officer Trustee 






































